                                                                            DRAFT ONLY

                 STOKE CANON PARISH COUNCIL
A Parish Council  Meeting of Stoke Canon Parish Council was held in The Bridge on Thursday 3rd January 2019 at 7.30pm.
Agenda.

Those present were Derek Boustred (Chair), Kate Scott-Clark, Sarah Poole, Simon Grundy, Ray Bloxham, Sarah Randall-Johnson  and Neville Bennett (Clerk).
1. Apologies for Absence.
 Angela Richards.
2. Minutes of previous meetings (circulated).
These were approved as a correct record.
3. Matters Arising.    

i)  Helicopter landing site. 

A further grant of £3140 has been gained from a Devon County Local fund which means that the landing site is now fully funded. A planning application was made in early December and the application was successful. We will request Western Power to provide the required electrical supply to the site.
ii) Communities Together Fund.
A joint bid with Brampford Speke PC is to be made to improve the path between the two villages and to provide disabled access. Also contact will be made with Ros Davies, head of Parish Paths Partnership, for assistance with changing the gates.
iii) Renovation of play park. 
A boundary fence is now in place and all the debris has been cleared from the park side. The site will be levelled and seeded in spring.
iv) Flippy Chippy.
The Council has provided written support to East Devon District Council for the chippy to remain in its present location. Environmental health is to consult with householders who overlook the site prior to making a final decision.

4. Reports
i)  Report from EDDC Councillor Simon Grundy. Simon welcomed the introduction of the Ring and Ride service and continues his research into broadband matters..  
ii) Report from DCC Councillor Ray Bloxham. Ray commented on aspects of the recent conference on winter service and traffic speeds. A full report will be presented by the end of March. The issue of speed monitoring was discussed and Ray will take this up with Highways. The alternative is to employ a commercial company to do it. Two additional grit bins are also seen as necessary. Sarah commented that the government grant to Devon was slightly better than expected but still less than this year. She also welcomed the increased take up of flu jabs including those to children.
iii) Highways. Derek Boustred. The combination of heavy rain in the last three months together with blocked culverts resulted in flooding by the church and the High Street. A flurry of correspondence between the Chair and highways resulted in the culverts being designated a safety issue and rapid action promised. Unfortunately this action was restricted to clearing out the gullies and not the culvert. It was agreed that the culvert required a camera survey to identify blockages and Ray will take that up with highways. Although it cannot be linked firmly to the flooding a car crashed into and damaged four others during the flooding on the High Street.
iv) Play Park. Angela Richards. Not present but see 3(iii).
v) Footpaths. Sarah Poole. Sarah will contact Ros Davies about replacement of gates on the path to Brampford Speke(see 3ii).
5. Matters Requiring Discussion.
i)  Report on DCC scrutiny committee on highway winter service and traffic speed. This was covered in 4ii.
6. Financial Matters.

i) To set the 2019/20 parish precept. It was decided to maintain the grant at £10,000.

ii) Payments Out
North Devon Council. Clerks salary . £407.72

N.Bennett. Night landing site planning application. £137.50

N.Bennett. Defibrillator pads.  £96.48

S.Luxton. Repair of Rewe-Stoke Canon footpath.  £4759.99

Hooper Svcs. Cutting play area and verges.  £250.80

G. Hickmott.  £180.00  Strimming.

iii) Payments In:
None

iii) Bank balance @ 01.01.19 - £11,024.13
7. Planning Matters. 
18/2719/FUL. Installation of night landing site on playing field. This application has been agreed.
18/2843/FUL. Briar Cottage. Single and two storey extension. The only issue raised was the problem of delivering supplies. Parking on the High Street could cause problems.
8. Any Other Business.
i) Tributes were paid to Elizabeth Mayall who had been chair of the parish council for many years. She will be sadly missed.
9. Questions from the public.
10. Date of Next Meeting.

Thursday 7th March 2019 .

